
Superintendent’s Communication Brief: February 4-9, 2019 
 

 
Dr. Mauricio, Board President Mr. Michael Simpkins, BOE Trustee Mr. Allen Jenkins, Jr. and 
Assistant Superintendent Dr. Mary Keenan Foster met with parents from Woodside Elementary 
School to discuss the Dual Language program.  The meeting focused on an update of the 
program and involved great dialogue.  
 
As part of his weekly School Supports visits, Dr. Mauricio and Assistant Superintendent Dr. 
Foster walked through the Uriah Hill building with Director of Early Childhood Mrs. Carmen 
Vargas to visit classrooms. While visiting, Dr. Mauricio saw highly engaged students and staff 
focusing on literacy.  
 

 
Earlier this week, mentors met with our young men at PHS to review report cards and set goals 
for the second half of the school year. Together they celebrated academic successes and 
identified opportunities for improvement. 
 



 
 
At this week’s Board of Education meeting, Dr. Mauricio joined the Board in recognizing PHS 
students Sandra Murphy and Kennedy Bordas as part of the evening’s Peekskill Pride 
highlights. Sandra recently scored her 1000th career point in a Peekskill basketball game 
against Poughkeepsie. Kennedy was recently awarded the 2019 Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. 
Legacy William L. Carter Perseverance Award from the African American Men of Westchester 
for her strong commitment to community service and her leadership role in the community. Also 
at this week’s Board meeting, Hillcrest Principal Mr. Randy Lichtenwalner did a wonderful job 
presenting on the school’s work and highlights. Mr. Lichtenwalner presented an update on the 
school’s School Comprehensive Education Plan which focuses on instruction, data analysis, 
literacy, math, STEAM and alignment with other schools. 

 



 
Dr. Mauricio recently paid a visit to the Scarsdale School District. He was joined by PCSD 
Assistant Superintendents Mr. Daniel Callahan and Mrs. Robin Zimmerman, District Technology 
Manager/ CIO Mrs. Janice Reid, Director of Facilities Mr. Carmine Crisci, PHS Principal Mr. 
Arthure, Assistant Principal Mrs. Naima Smith-Moore, PHS Science Department Leader Mrs. 
Michelle Obenauer and PHS Robotics Teacher Mr. Carlo Vidrini. Together, the group toured the 
Scarsdale High School’s instructional spaces, including their Learning Commons, D-Lab and 
iLab, and a new Fitness Center. Scarsdale provides top quality experiences and learning 
spaces for its students.  The purpose of the visit was to garner ideas for the Peekskill School 
District’s renovation plans.  
 

 
Members of the District’s Safety team met to hear a presentation by PHS principal Mr. Arthur 
and various updates on our implementation of safety practices in our schools.  Our district 
continues to provide a safe and secure environment for our students and staff. 
 




